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It is important to know and recognize the difference between outdated foods and foods that have expired.

The Rimbey Food Bank program may distribute food items that have an outdated or "best before date" that has passed, so long as the container is sealed and the cans or containers are not bulging.  These items are safe to consume, but will lose some of their quality and nutritional value as time passes as per the information from Alberta Health Services Health & Food Inspector, but are not considered hazardous.  These "outdated" foods may be served beyond their best before date.  Discretion should be exercised in the use of any outdated foods. 

Alberta Health Services Health & Food Safety Inspector has ruled that all food products that have an "expiry date" that has passed, such as subs and sandwiches, must be discarded and are not safe to be distributed for human consumption.  These items need to be disposed of appropriately.
Any items stored in the freezer must be dated and kept a maximum of six months.  
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This policy shall be reviewed at the discretion of the Board but at least annually. 


